
 

 

BARRE TOWN SELECTBOARD MEETING AGENDA 

  April 9, 2019 

 

1.  Call to order                                            6:00 p.m. 

2.  Pledge of Allegiance 

3.  Consider approving agenda. 

4.  Consider approving April 2, 2019 meeting minutes. 

5.  Announcements 

6.  Receive guests for non-agenda items.  

7.  Consider adopting Resolution No. 2-19 expressing Town’s appreciation to 

volunteers. 

8. Volunteer Appreciation, Recognition. 

9. Report from Barre Partnership. 

10.  Quarterly department head visits: a) Planning & Zoning Director and Fire Chief; b) 

EMS Director; c) Town Engineer. 

11.  Consider awarding contracts for: a) truck body and plow system; b) trash and 

recycling removal.   

12.  Consider approving special event permit for Thunder Road’s race season. 

13.  Consider authorizing closing Quarry Hill Road and Fisher Road for special 

occasion on April 27th.                     

14.  Consider approving Warnings for Open Town Meeting and Annual Election. 

15.  Consider authorizing letter of support for C.V. Regional Planning Commission’s 

Transportation Resilience Planning grant application. 

16.  Consider approving Barre City residents’ use of the lawn waste site for three 

weeks.  

17.  Consider authorizing Town Manager to sign a grant agreement with VT AOT (I-

89, Exit 6 Ledge Removal). 

18.  Review proposed personnel policy. 

19.  Consider approving weekly accounts payable warrants for April 9, 2019. 

20.  Miscellaneous: a) second class liquor license for Lawson’s Store; b) other licenses 

and permits, if any. 

21. ‘Round the table. 

22.  Executive session: labor contracts. 

23.  Adjourn. 
        

BARRE TOWN SELECTBOARD MINUTES 

April 9, 2019  
 

      The duly warned meeting of April 9, 2019 was held at the Barre Town Municipal 

Building, Selectboard Room, in Lower Websterville at 6:00 p.m. 
 

The following members were in attendance: Tom White, Norma Malone, W. John 

“Jack” Mitchell, and Bob Nelson.  Paul White arrived at 8:37 p.m. for executive session. 
 

Attendance for the regular meeting: Town Manager Carl Rogers, Assistant Manager 

Elaine Wang, Assistant Town Clerk Wendy Moore, Engineer Harry Hinrichsen, Fire 

Chief/Z&P Chris Violette, Sandy Batchelder, Louise and Norman (Joe) Coates, Mike Gilbar, 

David Gold, Sandi Kirkland, Cara Lemieux, Kevin Otis, Cedric Sanborn, Josh Stewart and 

Emily Martineau. 
   

CALL TO ORDER - The meeting was called to order at 6:04 pm.  
 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE - Those present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 

APPROVE THE AGENDA 
 

 On a motion by Bob Nelson, seconded by Norma Malone, the Selectboard voted to 

approve the meeting agenda as amended: #22 Executive Session add personnel and under 
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department head visits EMS Director will present later in the meeting. Paul White was not 

present for the vote. 

MINUTES  
 

On a motion by Norma Malone, seconded by Bob Nelson, the Selectboard voted                     

to approve the Selectboard meeting minutes of April 2, 2019 with minor spelling and 

grammatical correction and the following:  page 2-Accufund Accounting Software 

Consideration, paragraph one should state without prior approval from the Selectboard and 

should be inserted into the motion on page 3.  Paul White was not present for the vote. 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

✓ If you know anyone who’s looking for full time seasonal work who likes having their 

long summer afternoons free, please encourage them to apply for summer seasonal 

work with Barre Town’s Department of Public Works. Pay is $11.55 an hour for first 

year employees, with the opportunity to earn up to $12.80 with the attendance bonus.  

Visit barretown.org or the town offices at 149 Websterville Road for the application.  

Application review begins April 15th.       
 

✓  We hope to see you and your kids aged 3 to 10 at the annual Barre Town and Barre 

City Egg Hunt at Charlie’s Playground in Barre City on Saturday, April 20th.  The 

hunt is on at 10:00 a.m. sharp, so get there a little early so you have time to park and 

your youngster is ready to go with their bag or basket at the starting line for the area 

for their age group.    
 

 

✓ Green Up Day this year is on Saturday, May 4th.  If you’ve decided on the section of 

road or roads you and any fellow pickers would like to clean up, call the Town 

Manager’s Office at 479-9331 to reserve.  This helps avoid duplication of effort.  
 

✓ Do you have containers of leftover household bleach, drain openers, pesticides, or used 

motor oil?  Don’t throw them in the trash! The next Household Hazardous Waste 

Collection organized by Central Vermont Solid Waste Management District is also on 

Saturday, May 4th, 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m., here in Barre Town at the Public Works 

yard at 129 Websterville Road.  The fee is $20 per car load.  For more information, 

see the town homepage under Timely Announcements, or the forthcoming April 

Newsletter.  
 

✓ Jack Mitchell stated that bulk trash is May 11th and new volunteers are needed.  If 

interested in volunteering call the Town Manager's office or call him at 476-7073.  

Mitchell also noted there are several changes this year such as price increases and 

mattress recycling, so please check the town newsletter.  Mitchell also noted the check 

in may be longer than in the past due to checking the loads and to stay in your vehicle 

for safety reasons.  
 

✓  Tom White announced that last week in executive session, the Selectboard approved a 

raise for the EMS Director for FY '18-'19 as presented by the Town Manager. 
 

GUESTS – None 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 2-19  

RECOGNITION OF TOWN AND COMMUNITY VOLUNTEERS. 
 

Background: April 8th – April 12th is National Volunteer Appreciation Week.  Keeping 

with past practice the Selectboard will recognize the Town’s and general community 

volunteers. 
 

Jack Mitchell read the resolution.   
 

On a motion by Norma Malone, seconded by Jack Mitchell, the Selectboard voted to 

adopt Resolution No. 2-19, A Resolution of the Town of Barre, Vermont in recognition and 

Appreciation of Town and Community Volunteers.  Paul White was not present for the vote. 
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VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION 
 

Background: Every volunteer receives a token of appreciation.  This year there are 

many special recognitions.  In addition to 5 and 10 year volunteers there are two volunteers 

who have served 25 consecutive years.  
 

Bob Nelson read the list (see attached) of the volunteers along with the special 

recognitions which included: Mark Nicholson and Charlie Woodhams (25 years), Mike 

Jarvis, Mark Nicholson, Byron Atwood, Jon Valsangiacomo, Jenny Hyslop and Joe Coates 

(10 years), and George Clain, Dave Rouleau, Marianne Kotch and Dawn Farnham (5 years).  
 

Door prizes were given to Mike Gilbar, Cara Lemieux, Cedric Sanborn and Sandi 

Kirkland.   
  

The Selectboard members also recognized the many organizations that serve Barre 

Town youth such as the Aldrich Public Library, Washington County Youth Service Bureau, 

Girl Scouts of the Green and White Mountains and the Parent Teacher Organization - parent 

and grandparent volunteers at the Barre Town School. 
 

Certificates of Appreciation were given to Brookside General Store, Graniteville 

General Store, Hannaford Market, Lawson Store, Quarry Hill Quick Stop and Trow Hill 

Grocery.  
 

Jack Mitchell stated that society cannot exist without volunteers and it is a crucial part 

in making society work. Mitchell also acknowledged there are a lot of people behind the 

scene that don't get recognized. 
 

REPORT FROM BARRE PARTNERSHIP 
 

 Board member David Gold is here to give an update of the current work being done. 

He thanked the Selectboard for their continued support.  The Partnership's primary focus has 

been on continuing to search for an Executive Director and additional Board members.   

Jeffrey Tuper-Giles has stepped down from the Board and has taken the position as the 

interim Executive Director.  There are 4 candidates for the Executive Director position.  

Three have had interviews and the 4th interview will take place later this week.  Their 

expectation is to make an offer next week to fill this position.  Candidate availability ranges 

from a couple of weeks to a month so the new Director should start by the middle of May.   
 

 Norma Malone asked if Mr. Tuper-Giles would return to the Board when he is no 

longer needed as interim Director and how many Board members do, they currently have.   

Mr. Gold stated he will return to the Board and they currently have 4 members. The 

Partnership is looking to increase the Board members to around 9 or 10.  
 

 Bob Nelson stated as long as there is an odd number there could be any number of 

Board members but the optimum number is 9.  Bob Nelson also stated that with the exception 

of the Executive Director the Barre Partnership is an all volunteer organization.  If anyone is 

interested in volunteering, they can visit the website or contact David. 
  

 Jack Mitchell stated there was talk in the past about collaborating more with Barre 

Area Development and is this still the plan.  Mr. Gold said that there would absolutely be 

collaboration with all organizations, merchants and Barre City and Barre Town community 

members.   
 

 Tom White thanked Mr. Gold for taking the time to update the Selectboard on the 

current work they are doing.  
 

DEPARTMENT HEAD QUARTERLY VISIT 
 

Background: Quarterly the Department Heads provide reports to the Selectboard.  

Those reporting tonight are the Planning & Zoning Director and Fire Chief, EMS Director 

and the Town Engineer. 
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Town Engineer: 

Harry Hinrichsen talked about road and summer work projects. 

• Milling will start after the 1st of July.  The contracted price with Garrity is the 

same as last year at $1.40 per sq yard which is considerably lower than the 

$2.00 per sq yard budgeted for.  

• Paving price for hot mix has increased $5.00 - $6.00 per ton but is still at an 8 

year low with our current price at $70.45 per ton.  The all time low was in 

2016-2017 with a cost in the $62.00 range.  Ten years ago, the cost was in the 

$80.00 range. 

• Two people are up for re-appointment this year on the Traffic Safety Advisory 

Committee (TSAC). One person is stepping down and would not entertain 

being reappointed. One of the contentious issues with the TSAC is the truck 

traffic on Middle Road. The Committee has made a couple of 

recommendations and will be meeting on April 17th. The Committee will also 

be addressing parking issues on Casanova Street. 
 

Norma Malone inquired when the milling and paving would be completed.  Harry 

stated they try to complete the work by the 2nd week in September.  Due to roads with a 

number of manholes in them it could be later. A list of the roads to be done is in the April 

Town Newsletter along with the schedule. 
 

 Norma also inquired about line striping and the quality of the paint being used. Harry 

explained that the paint won't be going down until the paving is completed in September and 

that the plows are scraping off the reflective beads that are put in the paint, so the striping 

has to be done yearly. 
 

  Norma also inquired about striping on the existing paved roads.  Harry explained that 

the Town is responsible for all of the white lines on the roads the Town paves and for the 

center lines on Class 3 roads. The State does the center line on Class 2 roads.   
 

 Mitchell brought up the design for the Sierra Lavin Road and fixing the drainage 

problem.  Harry stated that the road has been paved and now they have to figure out the 

water issues. Camp Street is also having water issues.  
 

Planning and Zoning Director/ Fire Chief: 

 Chris Violette first reported on Planning and Zoning.  

• 26 permits were issued January - March resulting in $16,681 in fees collected.   

The Vermont Foodbank obtained multiple sewer units costing $8,250 and 

$6,000 was for JDJ Development to construct one of 4 new 4-unit dwellings off 

Rudd Farm Drive. Four new housing permits were issued. 

• The DRB reviewed the site plan for 1 Bridge Street.  Jay Carr received site plan 

approval to put up several more storage units on property below Jockey Hollow 

and received a site plan approval to put up a building to house a laundry mat and 

office space. The DRB also approved the phase 1 site plan for VT Creamery. 

Phase 2 is on the agenda for the September 10th meeting.  

• The Planning Commission did not meet in January or February but did meet 

twice in March.  They have been working exclusively on the Energy Plan.  They 

have also been working on the Town Plan which expires in May. 
 

Norma Malone asked when the Town Plan would be completed.  Chris stated by the 

end of the summer.  This plan is valid for 8 years.  
 

Fire Department: 

• January through March, the Fire Department responded to 63 calls.  Six of the calls 

were to Orange where most of the fires occurred.  The Department responded to a 

3-bay garage fire on Cutler Corner Road and a trailer fire on Reservoir Road which 

burned completely to the ground.  There was also an illegal burn on Reservoir 
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Road.  The Department responded to 14 motor vehicle accidents, one required 

extrication. There were 13 monitored alarm activations.  Most of the activations 

were at two locations. There were 6 mutual aide calls, the biggest one being a fire 

on Park Street in Barre City.  

• Training over this quarter was mixed as usual. They included SCBA training, UTV 

training with our off-road rescue, practiced cutting holes in the ice at the Wells 

Lamson Quarry as well as Littlejohn Quarry because sometimes this is where the 

water source is and extrication training held  Also performed were truck checks and 

station cleaning.  

• Engine 2 returned from refurbishment in February.   

• East Barre Fire members did a significant amount of work remodeling the 

classroom in East Barre. 

• Were sized for the new gear as well as took delivery of this gear at the end of this 

quarter. 28 sets of new fire gear are in service.   

• South Barre along with members of East Barre hosted the Rabies Clinic on March 

9th.  The turnout was not as great as in the past, but it was still successful.   

• Hosted the Capital Fire Mutual Aid meeting at the East Barre fire station on March 

20th.  
 

Jack Mitchell asked about the generator that is non-repairable.  Chief Violette stated 

that because the rescue truck is in the 5-year plan and the cost of a new generator is around 

$10,000 it doesn't make sense to replace it now.  The lighting needs can be covered with the 

portable generators that we currently have. 
 

Chris Violette introduced Kevin Otis to talk about Freezing Fun for Families. Over the 

last four years the Barre Town Fire Department has participated in this event. Kevin stated 

that because the Department has raised so much money, they have made it to the grand slam 

member status and was given an award. To date they have raised more than $10,000.    
 

Chris Violette announced that the Captain vacancy was awarded to Josh Stewart.  Josh 

has 15 years of fire service with the last 7 years with Barre Town.  This was effective April 

8th.   
 

Tom White had questions about the Motor Vehicle Accident Policy & Plan, whether 

this covers the different emergency services, and will this be revamped in the near future to 

add in a winter revision policy. Chris stated that no personal vehicles are used on the 

interstate and he will review the policy and get back to the Selectboard members.  
 

EMS Director:  Chris Lamonda will give his quarterly report at a later date.  
 

CONTRACTS 
 

11a: TRUCK BODY AND PLOW SYSTEM 
  

 Background:  The contract is for mounting a 5-7 cubic yard dump body on the 6-wheel 

chassis awarded to Clark’s Truck Center in December.  Bidding specifications were mailed 

to four companies.  Three bids were turned in.  The low bid is from Tenco, but the plow does 

not meet specifications. The second low bidder is Viking-Cives which Mike Martel 

recommends.  The last truck purchased has a Viking-Cives body.  Mike also recommends the 

optional paving tailgate.   
 

 The ’18-’19 Equipment Fund budget included $180,000 for this truck.  The chassis 

cost $89,531. The complete truck will cost $160,481 roughly $19,500 under budget.  The 

truck will have an angle plow to make plowing cul-de-sacs easier and quicker.  
 

 On a motion by Bob Nelson, seconded by Norma Malone, the Selectboard voted to 

award the contract for a dump truck body and plow system with optional paving tailgate to 

Viking-Cives at the price of $70,950.  Paul White was not present for the vote. 
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 Town Manager Rogers explained to the Selectboard members what an optional paving 

tailgate is.  
 

11b:  TRASH RECYCLING  
 

Background: This is a one-year contract starting May 1, 2019. The contract covers the 

municipal buildings, EMS station, public works truck garage, Wilson Cemetery and 

recreation.  Prices are higher than the previous 3-year contract expiring this month, but 

slightly lower than estimated in the ’19-’20 budgets (except EMS which is slightly over).  

Bidding specifications were mailed to Myers and Casella.  An ad was published twice in the 

Times Argus.   

  

Myers is the low bidder for every location.  Myers has won the contract in the past.  
 

On a motion by Norma Malone, seconded by Bob Nelson, the Selectboard voted to 

award the May 1, 2019 to April 30, 2020 trash and recycling removal contract to Myers 

Waste and Recycle.  Paul White was not present for the vote. 
 

THUNDER ROAD RACE SEASON 
 

Background: Thunder Road needs a special event permit for the upcoming race season. 

(First race is Sunday, April 28th).  Thunder Road turned in everything needed: signed police 

services contract, $800 permit fee, a copy of fire and rescue agreement with Speedway Safety 

Service, copy of the state permit, race schedule and certificate of insurance.   
 

Town Manager Rogers will send a letter to Thunder Road addressing the need to 

maintain an adequate driving lane in the camper parking area for the fire trucks to access if 

needed. 
 

On a motion by Bob Nelson, seconded by Norma Malone, the Selectboard voted to 

approve the 2019 police services contract with Thunder Road. 
 

Jack Mitchell stated that camper parking has become an issue and asked if the Town 

Manager had any discussion with Thunder Road about adding more room for additional 

camper sites.  Town Manager Rogers stated that has not been discussed with Thunder Road.  
 

On a motion by Bob Nelson seconded by Jack Mitchell, the Selectboard voted to 

authorize the Town Clerk to issue Special Event Permit No. 19-1 to Thunder Road for the 

2019 racing season.  Paul White and Bob Nelson were not present for the vote. 
 

CLOSED ROADS 
 

Background: Thunder Road and Barre Partnership once again are planning the race car 

show on North Main Street in Barre City.  The show is during the morning of Saturday, April 

27th.  After the show the race cars parade up to the race track.  The cars are not legal for 

travel on a public road unless the road is closed. 
 

Title 23, Chapter 13, Section 1010 of the VT State Statutes authorizes the Selectboard 

to exclude motor vehicles from town roads.  Our police car escorts the race cars into Thunder 

Road.  An officer is stationed at Quarry Hill Road and Fisher Road to stop traffic while the 

race cars turn left onto Fisher.  The entire process of driving up Quarry Hill and down Fisher 

Road takes about 20 minutes in Barre Town.  Posters are put up at Lawson’s, Graniteville 

General and Quarry Hill Quick Stop.  Residents along Fisher Road and the affected part of 

Quarry Hill Road will receive a letter of this closure.  
 

On a motion by Jack Mitchell, seconded by Norma Malone, the Selectboard voted to 

authorize Fisher Road and Quarry Hill Road, from the Town/City line to Fisher Road be 

closed on Saturday, April 27, 2019 from approximately 12:10 to 12:40, as needed, because 

of a special occasion with the car show. Bob Nelson and Paul White were not present for the 

vote.   

Norma Malone amended the motion by adding 12:10 pm to 12:40 pm.  
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WARNINGS 
 

 Background:  Warnings for the May 8th Annual Town Meeting and May 14th Election 

of Officers were provided to the Board members.  On the Town Meeting Warning, Article 1, 

the payment due dates reflect the calendar and President's Day holiday.  All other articles are 

unchanged from prior years. On the Election Warning, the Budget Committee's adopted 

budget totals were used in Articles 2,3 and 4.  Every group appearing on the ballot turned in 

their brief report confirming continued eligibility.  The donation amount requested by every 

agency is the same as 2018.  No one submitted a petition for an increase.   
 

 Norma Malone wanted clarification under Article 3, of the May 8th Warning, the due 

date for the February sewer installment.  Town Manager Rogers stated it was February 18th.  
 

 On a motion by Norma Malone, seconded by Bob Nelson, the Selectboard voted to 

approve the Warnings for Annual Town Meeting and Annual Election of Officers by 

Australian Ballot. Paul White was not present for the vote. 
 

 LETTER OF SUPPORT 
 

 Background:  The CVRPC requests a letter of support for a Transportation Resilience 

Planning grant application. The grant would pay for a study of the Stevens Branch watershed.  

The purpose is to identify bridges, culverts and road embankments vulnerable to flood 

damage.  There is no cost to the Town.  The letter, however, will have to state the Town will 

be represented at a meeting where the study results are presented.   
 

 On a motion by Jack Mitchell, seconded by Norma Malone, the Selectboard voted to 

authorize a letter of support for the CVRPC’s Transportation Resilience Planning Grant 

Application. Paul White was not present for the vote. 
  

BARRE CITY - LAWN WASTE SITE 
 

 Barre City has proposed using the lawn waste site located on the Upper Holden Road 

from April 27 through May 18, 2019 with dates and times specified.  Barre City is charged 

50% of all labor and equipment fees.  There have been no problems in the past.  
 

 On a motion by Jack Mitchell, seconded by Bob Nelson, the Selectboard voted to 

approve Barre City Residents’ use of the lawn waste site from April 27th to May 18th. Paul 

White was not present for the vote. 
 

GRANT AGREEMENT 
  

 Background:  Because of the detour needed for the I-89 Exit 6 north-bound exit ramp 

closure, AOT is offering the Town up to $8,032 for law enforcement and maintenance 

expenses.  The agreement is specific to Airport Road and Miller Road.   
 

 On a motion by Norma Malone, seconded by Jack Mitchell, the Selectboard voted to 

authorize the Town Manager to sign agreement #GR1354 with the VT Agency of 

Transportation.  Paul White was not present for the vote. 
 

 Norma Malone inquired to the Town Manger what type of services does law 

enforcement provide, will there be addition cost for traffic control and what are the 

maintenance expenses?  Town Manager Rogers explained that law enforcement could be 

trying to help keep trucks off the road and the maintenance could be to repair roads due to the 

extra truck weight.   
 

 Jack Mitchell asked if AOT has a contract yet.  Town Manager Rogers said the 

contract is with BUR Construction from Claremont, NH.  They are following the schedule 

presented last December.  There has been some activity, a job trailer has been set up on 

Williams Road.  The next step will be working on getting access roads to the top of the ledge.  

Blasting will begin mid to late June with the completion of the project in late August.  
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PERSONNEL POLICY 
 

 There are four proposed changes to consider.   The first is alcohol consumption during 

social functions item #14 section 11. There are two options.  Option A: The limited, 

responsible consumption of alcohol on or off municipality premises at a Town-sponsored 

business or social function is permitted, but only if it has been authorized by the Town 

Manager.  Option B:  The Town Manager may permit alcohol to be served at a Town-

sponsored business or social function on or off municipality premises.  After discussion the 

consensus is option A.   
 

  The second proposed change is item #12 section 15- off duty conduct of employees.   

Assistant Town Manager Wang quoted that in the HR Management in Local Government 

book it states "in many respects, government employees have greater rights than their private 

sector counterparts to conduct their personal life as they wish.  Discipline for off-duty 

conduct is justified if it affects the employee's ability to do his or her job or is directly 

detrimental to the government employer."  After discussion by the Selectboard, the consensus 

is to keep the off-duty conduct language.  
 

 The third item is 11K sections 6,7 and 17 - streamline all timeframes where an 

employee must notify their supervisor before taking time off.  After discussion the consensus 

is to eliminate section 6 and keep section 7 and 17 as stated.  
 

 The last item is item #6 sections 3, 16 and 17 - clear up definitions of full-time 

employees.  The consensus is to keep the wording in these sections.  
 

  Tom White suggested that the appendices that were going to be reviewed tonight be 

addressed at a later meeting.  Email Assistant Town Manager Wang with any questions or 

comments.   

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE WARRANT 
 

On a motion by Norma Malone, seconded by Jack Mitchell, the Selectboard voted              

to approve the accounts payable warrant dated April 9, 2019.  Bob Nelson recused himself 

from the vote.  Paul White was not present for the vote. 
 

MISCELLANEOUS  

 

 On a motion by Jack Mitchell, seconded by Bob Nelson, the Selectboard voted to 

approve a second-class liquor license to Lawson's Store. Paul White was not present for the 

vote. 
 

 On a motion by Bob Nelson, seconded by Norma Malone, the Selectboard voted to 

approve a second-class liquor license to Trow Hill Grocery.  Paul White was not present for 

the vote. 

‘ROUND TABLE 
 

 Jack Mitchell will deliver Dawn Farnham's volunteer recognition gift along with 

Lawson Store's Certificate of Appreciation. 
 

 Bob Nelson will deliver Trow Hill's Certificate of Appreciation. 
 

 Norma Malone stated she was okay with the April 29th taping of the budget 

presentation.  Norma also wanted to know when the Selectboard would be receiving a 

presentation by the auditors.  She would like a target date of the 30th of this month. 
   

EXECUTIVE SESSION  
 

On a motion by Jack Mitchell, seconded by Norma Malone, the Selectboard voted to 

find the need to go into executive session citing premature general knowledge would put the 

Selectboard at a substantial disadvantage. Paul White was not present for the vote. 
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On a motion by Jack Mitchell, seconded by Norma Malone, the Selectboard voted to 

go into executive session at 8:23 p.m. for labor contracts and personnel.  Paul White was not 

present for the vote.  
 

On a motion by Bob Nelson, seconded by Norma Malone, the Selectboard voted 

unanimously to come out of executive session at 9:50 p.m.   
 

PERSONNEL ACTION 
 

On a motion by Norma Malone, seconded by Jack Mitchell, the Selectboard voted 

unanimously to approve salary increases for the Town Manager & Assistant Town Manager 

as discussed for FY ’18-’19. 

ADJOURN 
 

On a motion by Paul White, seconded by Jack Mitchell, the Selectboard voted 

unanimously to adjourn at 9:53 p.m. 

 

 

________________________________      _______________________________. 

 Wendy Moore – Assistant Town Clerk      Selectboard Chair 

 

________________________________      _________________________________. 
       
 

________________________________        _______________________________. 

Barre Town Selectboard 
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